FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL MEETING

CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBER

NOVEMBER 1, 2004

7:00 P.M.

Present:
Mayor Marshall B. Pitts, Jr.

Council Members Mable C. Smith (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Lois A. Kirby (District 5); Paul Williams (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7)

Absent:
Council Members James K. Keefe (District 1); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8); Johnny Dawkins (District 9)

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager


Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney


Stanley Victrum, Assistant City Manager


Lisa Smith, Chief Financial Officer


Steve Blanchard, Manager, PWC


Wilson A. Lacy, PWC


Terri Union, PWC


Luis J. Olivera, PWC


Michael G. Lallier, PWC


Janet C. Jones, City Clerk


Jason Brady, Public Information Officer


Tom McNeill, Consultant


Mayor Pitts called the meeting to order.

MOTION:
Council Member Smith moved to approve the agenda.

SECOND:
Council Member Worthy

VOTE:

UNANIMOUS (6–0)


Mr. Tom McNeill presented this item.  He reported the City of Fayetteville and The Lumbee River Electric Membership Corporation had reached an agreement whereby Lumbee River EMC would pay the City $3,449,709 for the right to expand its services in western Cumberland County.


Mr. McNeill explained that the area affected by the agreement was in the 27 square mile area the City had planned to annex in June 2004 and was now on hold due to a pending appeal.  He reported that about 42,000 residents lived in the area and about 7,000 of them were already customers of The Lumbee River EMC.


Mr. McNeill explained that if the annexation became effective and the agreement had not been finalized, Lumbee River would keep its existing customers in the annexation area, but would not be able to expand its services, and PWC would become responsible for serving new development in the annexed area.  Mr. McNeill advised that bringing PWC services to the area would be costly and would be a duplication of what Lumbee River had already installed.  He stated the area needed to be served by one utility.


Mr. McNeill explained that the proposed agreement called for Lumbee River to pay the City $3,449,709.00 in three annual installments (1/2 withheld by Lumbee pending legal challenge) with the first payment being made January 5, 2005.  He reported the City would retain one half of the total amount to be paid if annexation was delayed beyond June 30, 2009.  Mr. McNeill reported these funds would be earmarked for water and sewer improvements within the Lumbee service area.


Mr. McNeill stated street lighting would also be addressed in the proposed agreement.  He presented the following recommendation for street lighting:

· PWC remain responsible for thoroughfare and residential street lighting in areas they serve electrically

· Expense associated with residential street lighting recovered through rates or surcharge on customers bill (surcharge is the preferred approach of NCUC)
· Expense associated with thoroughfare lighting recovered through taxes.

· PWC serves as City’s primary contact for coordination of street light program with municipal limits (regardless of electric provider)

· PWC maintain funding for operation & maintenance of municipal lighting program as currently exist and for street lighting improvements within areas served by PWC

· Lumbee River provide residential street lighting in areas they serve with funding through existing surcharge

· Lumbee provide thoroughfare lighting in their designated service areas at a level directed by City with reimbursement of such cost by City

· Lumbee install, operate and maintain thoroughfare lighting for the city at actual cost in the designated service area

· Utility Franchise and or property tax paid by Lumbee as potential funding source

· City/PWC develop similar street lighting approach for areas served by others


Mayor Pro Tem Kirby inquired what benefits would be realized by the citizens if this agreement was approved.  Mr. McNeill responded that The Lumbee River EMC had made a substantial investment in the provision of services to the area and it would uneconomical for PWC to duplicate services which had already been established.


Council Member Williams inquired if any discussion had been held regarding PWC buying out Lumbee River EMC.’s infrastructure.  Mr. McNeill stated Lumbee River had no interest in a buy out and customers usually did not like to change providers.


Council Member Williams inquired if there had been any discussion on pole attachment fees.  Mr. McNeill responded there had not been any discussion on the issue because the area was a Lumbee River service area.


Council Member Worthy inquired how PWC customers would benefit from this agreement.  Mr. McNeill stated they would benefit because PWC would not have the expense of building a duplicate infrastructure and the streetlights would be done in a more equitable manner.

MOTION:
Council Member Worthy moved to accept the recommendation and to move forward with the agreement.

SECOND:
Mayor Pro Tem Kirby

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (6-0)


Mr. Roger Stancil stated the key to this proposal was that the City would get 3.5 million dollars which would pay for the City’s share of sewers in this area.

MOTION:
Council Member Worthy moved to adjourn the meeting.

SECOND:
Council Member Smith

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (6-0)

The meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.

Respectively submitted,

Janet C. Jones,                    Marshall B. Pitts, Jr.

City Clerk                         Mayor
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